






 

 

Manager Report February 21, 2020 

 

 

 

SANITARY: 

 

We received 27” of rain in January. The wastewater plant received 7.6 Million Gallons of 

influent.  Early February didn’t offer much of a reprieve, causing another sewer overflow 

at manhole A-11 on February 5
th

 after nearly 4.5” of rainfall in 24 hours.  

 

Annual reporting requirements for Biosolids, Reclaimed Water, and Infiltration and 

Inflow have all been prepared and turned in to Oregon DEQ. 

 

Matt will be at trainings for most of early March, attending OAWU’s annual conference 

in Sun River , then attending a 2-day certification review session, followed by his 

Wastewater Treatment II Certification Exam on 3/12 that he has been working toward. 

I have no doubt he will do fine. 

 

I’ve been working with Joe Sopko to create an efficient way for us to install the new 

mixer and have a fixed winch on the anoxic basin deck for ease of removal from the 

basin for maintenance. He is also putting an estimate together to repair a valve within the 

anoxic basin. 


